

# Sacred Heart Catholic Church

219 E. Rockwood Blvd. Spokane, WA 99202

Pentecost Sunday May 20, 2018

The pastor and parishioners of Sacred Heart Catholic Church warmly welcome you to our parish family!

We hope that you find us to be a family of faith and love, exemplifying in word and deed the generosity of the Father, the self-giving service of Jesus Christ, and the enduring presence of the Holy Spirit.

Our Pastor: Father Kevin A. Codd Tel: (509) 747-5810

Email: kcodd@dioceseofspokane.org

Our Deacon: DEACON BRIAN ERNST, and his wife, Julie.

Tel: (509) 324-6411

Email: brian@beemer-mumma.com

Our Business Manager: MRS. NANCY KLEWENO

Office Tel: (509) 747-5810

Office Email: shparish@awestoffice.net

#### **Our Principal Catechist:**

RACHEL SEWELL

Office Tel: (509) 747-5810 Email: rmichelem92@gmail.com

#### **Cataldo Catholic School:**

Dr. Mark Selle, Head of School Tel: (509) 624-8759 Mass Schedules:

WEEKENDS:

Reconciliation: Saturday 4:00 pm

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 pm Sunday: 10:00 am

WEEKDAYS:

Tue, Wed, Thurs, & Fri: 7:30 am

Holy Days:

7:30 am & 5:30 pm

#### **Religious Education:**

Children's Liturgy of the Word:

Sunday 10:00 am Mass

Religious Education, Pre-school (4 years) to Grade 6:

Sunday, 8:45-10:00 am

For events, schedules, and contact persons for all other parish activities and ministries, visit our website:

shparishspokane.org

Sacred Heart Catholic Church



# **SACRED HEART PARISH**

Pentecost Sunday May 20, 2018





### ATTENTION ALL HIGH 8CHOOL SENIORS AND FAMILIES!!!

Our parish has a special graduation observance for anyone graduating from high school this year. The parish observance is on June 3rd during the 10 a.m. liturgy. More information will be forthcoming in a letter.

If you are new to the parish or have not registered, please give us a call so we can include you!

#### Southside VBS!

This summer, Southside VBS will be from June 25-29th. It will be hosted at Our Lady of Fatima and we will take a trip across the world to discover the most famous apparitions of Mary while at a parish dedicated to Our Lady! Our pro-



gram concludes with Mass at 11:00 AM on Friday, June 29. Go to www.spokanesouthsidevbs.com to register a participant or as a volunteer!

## **CAPA Baby Shower**

We thank you for your participation in our Baby Shower to benefit the parents and children of Catholic Charities' CAPA



(Childbirth and Parenting Assistance) program. CAPA does indeed change lives – those of the parents who develop parenting skills and loving confidence and those of the babies and toddlers who can grow up feeling loved and secure. If you still have gifts to contribute, please drop them off with Nancy at the Parish Office during the week. Again, Thank You...You truly make a difference.

#### **Our Parish Sacrificial Offerings Last Week**

Envelope & Plate Offering: \$ 7,228.51 Outreach Offering: \$ 205.00

In order to meet our 2016-17 budget, an average weekly collection of \$5,850.00 is needed. Thank you so much!



## "Walk in the Light!"

You are invited to join your fellow parishioners for a morning of reflection as the Easter Season comes to a close. Join us on May 22nd from



9 a.m. to 12 noon as we share the opportunity to prayerfully "Walk In The Light."

We will gather in the parish Social Hall. The question will be asked of each of us, "How many Easters have you experienced? Have they made a difference in your life?" We will explore how Micah's words: "Act Justly, Love Tenderly, Walk Humbly with your God" might lead us to Walk in the Light. Ann Marie Floch will facilitate this prayer experience.

Mass will be at 7:30 a.m. for those who wish to come early.

# Mass Intentions This Week

People of the Parish Sat., May 19 Sun., May 20 Mary Benoit by Ada Honda

WEEKDAY MASSES-7:30 A.M.

Tues., May 22 For Priestly & Religious vocations

by Irene Dufort

Weds., May 23 +Mike Alward by Bob & Delores Wilks Thurs., May 24 +Mary Ellen Knoll by Mary Conley Fri., May 25

+Madaline Schaff by Sacred Heart Parish

#### Mass Readings Next Weekend:

Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40; Romans 8:14-17; Matthew 28:16-20

Liturgical Minsters Schedule can be found on our website: shparishspokane.org/liturgical-ministry-schedules

**Our Parish Prayer Chain:** *Is there illness or are there special* needs in your family? Our community prayer chain looks forward to praying for you! Send your request to Judy Felgenhauer, jfelgen@comcast.net.

<b>New to Sacred Heart Parish?</b> <i>Welcome!</i> We look forward to getting to know you! Please return this form to the parish office or e-mail the information to: <i>shparish@qwestoffice.net</i> .				
Name:				
Address:			Zip:	
Home Tel:	Cell:	Email:		



#### Sacred Heart Parish Seeks Catechist

Over the past year, many of you have gotten to know Rachel Sewell, our parish catechist. She has done a wonderful job sharing the faith with our parish children in our Sunday mornings classes, our sacramental preparation program, and our Sunday Children's Liturgy of the Word.

Sadly, Rachel is moving on to new opportunities in her life later this summer so the search is on for a new catechist for

It is a 10 hour/week position with salary dependent on qualifications. A full job description is available at the parish

If you or someone you might know would be interested in applying for this position, please contact Father Kevin, 509-747-5810 or email: kacodd@dioceseofspokane.org.

## Caring for our Sick and Homebound



In the coming weeks, the Social

Concerns Committee of our parish with the support of Father Kevin and Deacon Brian, will be recruiting parishioners to assist in one of our parish's most important ministries: bringing the consolation of Holy Communion to our sick and homebound parishioners. Presently, we have just a few parishioners taking part in this ministry and we'd like to expand the pool of those available so that the work doesn't fall on only those few.

This ministry goes back to the very earliest days of the Church and continues to be a foundational one in every parish. How we reach out to those who can no longer join us around the Lord's Table by bringing the fruit of that Table to them in their homes is a sign of how loving a parish we truly are.

If you would like to make yourself available for this ministry, please let us know by contacting Nancy in the parish office (509-747-5810) or filling out the simple form that follows. You can choose among several ways to serve as noted in the form. Training will be given to all volunteers later this spring.

Thank you so very much for your service to our parishioners!

#### **Eucharistic Ministry to the Homebound** Name:

Tel:
Email:
I am most interested in the following:

am most interestea in the Jollowing:

- [ ] Weekly visit with Communion to just one person.
- [ ] Regular visit to one person, but shared with another person(s).
- [ ] "On call" or backup visits as needed.

## Mr. Zack Cunningham Named Principal of **Cataldo Catholic School**

Catholic educator returns to his roots to take reins at Catholic School on Spokane's south hill

Cataldo Catholic School is pleased to announce that Mr. Zack Cunningham has been selected as the school's new principal.

Mr. Cunningham has roots in Spokane and the Northwest having graduated from both Gonzaga Prep and



Gonzaga University. He went on to obtain a Master's Degree in Education from Seattle University. Mr. Cunningham has most recently served as principal at St. Mary Magdalen Primary School in Everett, WA. He taught and administered at Sacred Heart School in Bellevue, WA and the prestigious International School of Aberdeen in Scotland.



Cataldo Catholic School serves the parishes of St. Augustine, Our Lady of Lourdes Cathedral, and Sacred Heart. The school opened its doors for the first time on September 20, 1915. As Catholic School the school evolved to serve the three parish communities, the

name was changed to Cataldo after the influential Jesuit missionary Father Joseph Cataldo.

Father Kevin Codd, pastor of Sacred Heart Parish, said: "With the hiring of Mr. Cunningham, Cataldo Catholic School begins a new and exciting chapter in its long history of forming children in faith and providing them an excellent education. I am confident that Mr. Cunningham will bring many new blessings to our school and our parish communities."

Speaking to his outlook on Catholic education, Mr. Cunningham stated, "It is about educating the whole student and that begins and ends with instructional leadership... I've lived my life in the Catholic school systems and I believe those systems are uniquely qualified to positively impact students for a lifetime of learning and growth. Cataldo has an amazing history and I am honored to be charged with leading it forward."

Mr. Cunningham begins his new position on July 1, 2018.